(a) Motion submitted by Councillor Baines
This Council understands and recognises the valuable role played by Trades Unions in ensuring effective industrial relations and reaffirms the principle of providing reasonable support to Trades Unions including time off for stewards for this purpose. 

However, considering the current difficult financial pressures the Council is under we can no longer afford the generous paid time off allowance for Union duties.
We move that:

1. all payments will only be made in respect of employees of Calderdale Council

2.  the maximum time allowed for each employee will be 8 hours per Calendar month (currently 10 hours per month)
3. there will be a maximum of 15 Union Representatives permitted to take time off with pay

4. all time off must be approved in advance by a senior member of the appropriate Service  Management Team.

5. a record of paid time allowed must be maintained along with the total costs incurred, this to be open to public scrutiny.
6. the Schools Forum is requested to consider these rules in respect of the £80,000 paid to Trade Unions within Calderdale Schools.

This Council also notes the wider context of the huge donations that Trade Unions are able to offer to the Labour Party.
